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Parish Council Keeping You Informed
Chairman Appleby Parish Council
Thank goodness the winter is now behind us and we are looking forward to spring 
sunshine and warmer days. The gardeners amongst us will be welcoming this time 
of year and also looking forward to planting the new crops for summer harvest. 
Which brings me quite nicely onto the old subject of allotments. You may recall that 
the Parish Council have been attempting (unfortunately not very successfully) to find 
a piece of land which can be used for villagers to have allotment plots within the 
village. Sadly our efforts came to nought so we had to broaden our horizons and 
look elsewhere.
Winterton seemed to be the obvious choice, should the Town Council have spare 
plots available for us to take over. I approached Council members at Winterton to 
enquire if plots were available at their Holmes Lane site, which is a few miles to the 
north of Appleby. I attended one of their Council meetings and put Appleby`s case 
forward for our villagers to have the opportunity to `hire` either full or part plots on 
their site. Thwarted once again following this, as Winterton residents have `first dibs` 
on vacant plots and as there were only 6 available at the time I requested, all these 
were taken up (bar one) at the start of their allotment year, which commences in 
March. So we are back where we started. I apologise for the length of time it`s taken 
even to get to this stage, but the Parish Council will keep on trying.
As mentioned in previous Newsletters Appleby Parish Neighbourhood Plan is being 
developed and is now well on its’ way to being completed. Many thanks to all the 
residents who have given their ideas and views during the process of consultations 
and surveys. In this edition the Group developing the plans have now concluded the 
objectives, these can be found at page 3.
During the consultations for the Appleby Parish Neighbourhood Plan a number of 
residents touched upon air quality around the parish. North Lincolnshire Council’s 
Environmental Health department actively monitor the air around the region and 
particularly around the steel works. The results for the parish are outlined on page 4 
and 5.
You may have noticed that the meeting days for Parish Council has changed. After a 
period of considerable debating it was decided that the majority of Councillors were 
free from other tasks and meetings on Tuesdays rather than Mondays, so we start 
regular Parish Council meetings at 7.00pm on Tuesday evenings in the village hall. 
Our next meeting, which is open to the general public, (as all our meetings are and 
we welcome your attendance), is on Tuesday 25th April, and the May meeting 
(which is also the Annual Parish Meeting) is on Tuesday 23rd. This one commences 
at 6.00pm so that matters can be discussed prior to the regular 7.00pm get-together. 
We look forward to seeing you there. 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St Bartholomew’s
at Easter
Revd Alice Nunn
Dear All,

As spring progresses and the days 
lengthen we at St Bartholomew's are 
preparing for Easter and I'd like to invite 
you to all, or some of our services for this 
most important and holy time of year.

Palm Sunday is on the 9th April and 
services will be held at Roxby 9.15am or 
Winterton 10.45am. During Holy week, on 
Tuesday 11th April we will have a short 
service of Sung Compline at 6.30. On 
Good Friday we will hold a service at 
9.15am. Easter Day, the 16th will be 
marked by a service at St Bartholomew’s at 
9.15am.

In keeping with the celebration everyone is 
invited and if you'd like to place a few 
flowers in church please contact John and 
Rosemary Jeremiah to arrange this. 
Flowers needn't be expensive, as I look 
around Appleby I see lots of gardens with 
spring flowers and bulbs, so perhaps a few 
of these?

This comes with my very best wishes and 
prayers for a holy and joyful Easter.

Love from Alice, your Vicar

Change to church service 
times 
Church services at St. Bartholomew's are 
now at 9.15am on the 1st and 3rd 
Sundays. The change replaces the 8am 
start on the 3rd Sunday.

Call for Cakes
Appleby Country Fayre on 18 June is fast 
approaching. Once again there will be a 
cake stall in aid of the Church to raise much 
needed funds. The Team who run the stall 
are asking for cakes to sell on the stall. 
For details contact Pam Palmer Tel: 733001

YOUR COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER
Seasonal updates and information for the residents of Appleby, Santon & Clapp Gate area
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Village Hall News
Clive Prior 
Appleby Fayre Committee

Appleby Country Fayre 18 June 2017
The Fayre day is only a little over 3 months away, a lot of work is going on behind 
the scenes getting things in place to make this a great day. The money generated 
from the fayre is used to help with the upkeep of our village hall.
This year we are trying to give the fayre a more country feel, we have already 
secured some new acts for the main arena, K9 Quackers and Green Ginger Garland 
Dancers being the main ones. Additional acts are still to be confirmed.
Appleby Fayre simply would not happen without the goodwill and help of its residents 
and friends, this year is no different, we need your help. On the Fayre day there is a 
variety of tasks where help is needed. If you feel you could help, please e-mail us at; 
applebyvillagehall@gmail.com,  These tasks include; helping out at the gate, the 
refreshment tent, the barbecue, directing traffic, selling grand draw tickets , etc. I am 
not suggesting this is for the full day, but with sufficient numbers, the tasks could be 
shared.  All volunteers receive free entry to the Fayre and a beer in the beer tent.
Volunteers are also needed on 17 June for the usual Saturday morning activity of 
'setting up'. We usually meet at the village hall at 9am. Coffee/Tea and bacon butties 
are provided for all.

We are also hoping to run a couple of fun events and stalls ourselves, there are 
some interesting ideas.  If you would like to help develop these event and stall ideas. 
You would be more than welcome to come along to the planning meetings we are 
holding. Please e-mail applebyvillagehall@gmail.com marked for Clive Prior if you 
would like to be involved.
Would anyone be kind enough to make a scarecrow for the fayre day?
We are planning a Fayre Day scarecrow hunt for the children, and providing we have 
enough scarecrows, we will have them on display en route from the car park to the 
fayre entrance. Hopefully this will add to the 'country show feel' of the day. Please 
email applebyvillagehall@gmail.com  marked Scarecrow if you can help.
The usual attractions such as barbecue, beer and refreshments tents, grand raffle 
draw and a variety of stalls will be there again.
Thanks in advance

Appleby Village Open Gardens
There will be no Open Gardens and Scarecrow Day this year. 
This new event has been a roaring success but it was felt holding it every year would 
water down interest as well attendance. The event will now be run on a biennial 
bases, so something to look forward to in 2018
Still want to make a scarecrow this year?
The Fayre Day committee is looking for number of scarecrows to be on ‘parade’ 
during Fayre Day. Anyone who would like to build a scarecrow for the event please 
contact the committee (see above article for details)  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Essential maintenance 
taking place at the church
John Jeremiah 
Preparations for essential repairs to the 
windows are ongoing. We have now had 
three inspections from stained glass 
experts and are awaiting the third report. 
The next step will be to gain approval from 
the Diocese in Lincoln and then apply for 
appropriate grants. We also plan to make 
repairs to the tower and vestry. The 
architect is working on this so watch this 
space. 

Very Illuminating 
We would like to thank all those residents 
who have contributed to sponsoring the 
church illuminations in the evening. We 
have raised almost £400 by doing this, 
which is invaluable to our renovation 
funds. We have vacancies from the week 
commencing 22nd April, so please get in 
touch with John or Rosemary on 733484 if 
you wish to sponsor the church light 

Sine Nomine Choir
On 10 June at St Bartholomew’s there is to 
be a splendid evening of choral music 
performed by Sine Nomine. 

Sine Nomine an International Touring Choir, 
conducted by Susan Hollingworth, is a group 
of around 40 singers from all over Great 
Britain. The choir performs a wide variety of 
repertoire and holds just four rehearsal/
concert weekends each year. Each concert is 
held in a different UK venue and the choir 
organises a foreign tour once every two 
years. Sine Nomine has performed at a 
number of UK choral festivals, including the 
prestigious Worcester Three Choirs Festival 
and are regulars at the Presteigne Festival.

Musical Director: Susan Hollingworth

IN CONCERT
St Bartholomew’s Church, Appleby

Saturday, June 10, 2017 at 7.30

£10 - including refreshments
Tickets available from

John & Rosemary Jeremiah - 01724 733484
or on the door

mailto:applebyvillagehall@gmail.com
mailto:applebyvillagehall@gmail.com
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Appleby Parish Neighbourhood Plan 
Joy Powell Lead 
Appleby Parish Neighbourhood Plan Group 
Work has progressed steadily since Christmas and the drafting of 
the final document has reached a critical stage with the 

confirmation of the Vision, Objectives and the identification and wording of the Planning 
Policies. When / if the plan is adopted North Lincolnshire Council will by law have to 
take into account our Planning Policies when considering planning applications. This 
will include any new buildings or alterations to existing buildings in the parish.
The policies are being appraised by North Lincolnshire Council to ensure they do not 
conflict with their own policies.
The final wording for our Vision is:
Appleby a rural parish in the Ancholme Valley, whose natural environment and 
distinctive buildings should be preserved and enhanced. 
Objectives 
A number of key objectives have been identified setting out the principal priorities for 
future development to enable this vision to be delivered throughout the Parish. 

1: seek to ensure that any development is acceptable in planning terms with 
reference to design, scale, access, residential amenity, impact on visual amenity, 
drainage, ecology and all policies contained within this Neighbourhood Plan; 
2: promote a high standard of design and scale which reflects the local character of 
the Parish of Appleby and incorporates high standards of energy efficiency and 
flexibility to meet the changing needs of present and future generations; 
3: support appropriate applications for infill development where it reflects the local 
character of the settlement in terms of scale and design and will contribute to 
enhancing the built environment of the Parish for instance to enable those wishing 
to ‘downsize’ but remain living within the Parish; 
4: foster the rural community by supporting applications for affordable housing at 
appropriate sites intended to meet needs of affordable housing in the rural area as 
identified by North Lincolnshire Council’s Strategic Housing Market Assessment; 
5: support the local economy by encouraging the conversion of existing redundant 
and other buildings to provide suitable business and sustainable employment 
opportunities which respect the character of the local countryside, in particular, 
opportunities for a farm shop, the development of traditional/artisan craft 
enterprises and live-work units where appropriate; 
6: promote social development by safeguarding and enhancing community facilities 
and open spaces to support health and wellbeing for everyone’s benefit and to 
sustain communities including promoting the provision of children’s play space at 
Santon;
7: support the relevant highway authority in securing highway improvements 
throughout the Parish; 
8: support measures to improve public transport, highway safety and to improve 
accessibility for non-vehicular users to access the countryside; 
9: protect, conserve and enhance the character of the local built environment and 
the area’s heritage assets including the Conservation Area in Appleby village; 
10: support measures to introduce a heritage trail throughout the Parish 
highlighting the wealth of historic cultural features; 
11: safeguard and enhance the countryside within the Parish and its distinctive 
landscape character as part of the Ancholme Valley. In the open countryside, 
outside of settlements and green infrastructure corridors, development will only be 
supported where it is essential for the purposes of agriculture, agricultural 
diversification and forestry; and 
12: protect and enhance the network of habitats, watercourses and wildlife 
corridors that are important for biodiversity and geology and any other areas 
suitable to create an integrated network of natural habitats throughout the Parish. 

The wording of the draft plan has incorporated the your views as expressed so far 
during the consultations and will be available for your comments before being sent to 
North Lincolnshire Council and then for formal appraisal by an independent assessor.
Following this there will be a referendum for all residents on whether you want to adopt 
the plan  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Appleby’s Heritage
The Iron Industry 1860 to 1867
This, the second article in a series on the 
Winn family of Appleby who, as landowners 
became the creators and main contributors 
to what was to become the substantive 
growth of Iron making in the district. This 
development took place during mid 19C to 
early 20C. We now move forward with a brief 
look at key events between 1860 to 1867
The rise of the Scunthorpe iron industry 
began with the discovery, or the rediscovery 
by Roland Winn in 1858 of the early 
Romano-British workings of the Appleby and 
Frodingham ore fields The ore bed is a lens 
shape seam running north-to south 
stretching from the Humber to what is today 
Ashby Ville. The ore’s greatest thickness 
being near Santon at about thirty-two feet.
Key events 1860 to 1867
1860: South Yorkshire Railway and River 
Don Company (SYR) line completed from 
Doncaster to Keady where it terminated. To 
move goods easier from Scunthorpe, in 
November 1860 Parliament approved a bill 
for railway to be constructed by Charles 
Winn as sponsor from Keadby to Barnetby. 
The line was to be knows as the Trent, 
Ancholme Grimsby railway.
1864: The Dawes’ Trent Iron Works 
furnaces came on l ine and started 
production. The site was about midway 
along what is Dawes Lane today. 
1864: Rowland Winn agreed with a Leeds 
brick-maker, Joseph Cliff, to build furnaces 

o n l e a s e d 
land about a 
mi le to the 
east of…….. 
Scun tho rpe 
station……… 
forming the 
Frodingham 
Iron Co

1864: A group of Manchester businessmen 
led by Daniel Adamson built their first 
furnace during the summer of 1865, the 
largest in the area, standing seventy feet 
high and measuring twenty feet in the bosh, 
and close-topped. The new company was 
named the North Lincolnshire Iron Co.
1866: Trent, Ancholme Grimsby railway 
completed and opened 
1867: Appleby Iron Company was formed. 
Work commenced constructing 3 blast 
furnaces and all ancillary works on Appleby 
Estate just west of the boundary for Santon / 
Santon Beck on what was Santon Lane and 
being connected by a branch railway to the 
Trent Ancholme and Grimsby line. Due to a 
number of technicals issues production did 
not commence until 1876
In future issues we will look at 1870 onward.

Frodingham Iron Co
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Air Quality Monitoring
North Lincolnshire Council Environmental Health Department 
North Lincolnshire Council (NLC) operate a number of air quality monitoring stations 
within the authorities region. The majority of these monitoring stations are located 
around the boundary of the Scunthorpe integrated steelworks. 
The main measurement of air quality is by Particle Measure, the data collected and 
analysed by NLC is based on a particle size of 10 micron in size or less, this is 
abbreviated to PM10. To make a size comparison, a human hair is about 100 
micrometers, so roughly 40 fine particles could be placed on its width  This measure 
is a mixture of materials that can include smoke, soot, dust, salt, acids, and metals.. 
Particulate matter also forms when gases 
are emitted from motor vehicles and 
industry undergo chemical reactions in 
the atmosphere
The council declared an air quality 
management area (AQMA) in 2005 for 
likely breaches of the 24 hour mean for 
PM10 dust in Scunthorpe. And in 2008 the 
counc i l dec l a red an a i r qua l i t y 
management area for a breach of the 
annual mean for PM10 dust at Santon. 

Current Air Quality Monitoring – Santon
North Lincolnshire Council have two instruments measuring PM10 located 150 yards 
from Santon adjacent to the entry / exit barrier gates to British Steel. For the purpose 
of DEFRA reporting, the FDMS* instrument is used as it meets the European 
reference standard for PM10 monitoring. The TEOM** instrument at this site has a 
history of over recording. However the Council continue to operate the instrument as 
data from it is used to identify trends.
*Filter Dynamics Measurement System (FDMS) records gravimetric [or in other 
words the weight of] equivalent particulate data
**Tapered Element Oscillating Microbalance (TEOM) measures the mass collected 
on an exchangeable filter cartridge by monitoring the corresponding frequency 
changes of a tapered element
(Further reading see uk-air.defra.gov.uk/assets/documents/reports/aqeg/ch5.pdf )

The Council also operated an air quality monitor at a property in Santon from 2007 to 
2014. The monitor was removed in December 2014 due to compliance with PM10 air 
quality objectives. Full results for this monitor are:

cont: on Page 5 
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Superfast Broadband for 
Santon
NLC have advised that Superfast Broadband 
is likely to be available for Santon residents 
either late 2017 or early 2018, using money 
remaining from previous broadband projects. 

As mentioned in earlier newsletters Santon is 
already connected to Fibre to the Cabinet 
(FTTC) technology. The fibre cabinet is 
located opposite San Pietro Restaurant on 
High Street East. Unfortunately, the distance 
between the fibre cabinet and Santon, of 
some two miles, is too far for there to be any 
improvements of broadband speeds. How the 
promised upgrade will be made hasn’t been 
said other than it will be available later this or 
early next year

No solution has been found to extend the 
fibre cables to the Old Sawmill / Carr Side, 
Station Area nor Clapp Gate. The Parish 
Council has written to our MP, Andrew Percy, 
expressing disappointment that similar 
facilities are not being made available for 
residents at these locations. 

The solution on offer for the Old Sawmill / 
Carr Side, Station Area and Clapp Gate is 
wireless broadband, but the choices of ISP 
and costs for similar services are not as 
favourable, albeit meeting Government 
targets for connection speeds. The supplier 
of the wireless system is Quickline of Hull.

Broughton Butterflies
Sharon Banks

The club times at Appleby Village Hall has 
changed and is now 2pm to 2:45pm each 
Saturday.

Since opening in Appleby new members have 
joined the group, a few of them are boys who 
are known as the "Broughton Hotshot's"

Upcoming events are:
Scawby Gala on Sunday 11th June 
Broughton In The Park 16th September 
Cleethorpes Carnival – Date to be advised 
Barton Carnival 9th & 10th September 2017

Exams where held on the 4th February 2017, 
the competitors from Broughton Butterflies 
received Highly Commended and Distinctions 
certificates with gold medals for Cabaret, 
Razzmatazz, Military, and Dancetwirl. All 
entrants passed their exams.

The next competitions are in May The 
Broughton Butterflies are entered into four 
categories Dancetwirl, Military, Lyrical, and 
Freestyle 

There is now a Fundraising page on 
Facebook “Butterfly Crafts” to help support 
the club in uniforms and outfits for 
competitions and events.

Why not come and join in the fun every 
Saturday at Appleby Village Hall, 2 to 2:45pm.

http://uk-air.defra.gov.uk/assets/documents/reports/aqeg/ch5.pdf
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Current Air Quality Monitoring Appleby
In 2007 an air quality monitor was located in Appleby. This monitor has always been 
compliant with PM10 air quality objectives:

The Council have no plans to remove the monitor at Appleby as it provides a good 
site to monitor background levels of PM10 and to determine the effect of regional or 
national pollution events like Saharan Dust. 
As mentioned above PM10 is particulate matter less than 10 microns in diameter. 
These are very small particles.. This dust is of particular importance in terms of 
health effects because the particles are small enough to be breathed in and carried 
deep into the lungs where they can cause inflammation and a worsening of the 
condition of people with heart and lung diseases. 
Investigation into the possible sources of dust identified that the integrated 
steelworks was the principal source of the emissions. Monitoring data shows that the 
weather conditions, wind speed and direction and the distance from the steelworks 
are important factors in determining whether an area is likely to breach an air quality 
objective.
The Council is working closely with the Environment Agency, Public Health England 
and the operators on this site to bring about improvements in the levels of PM10 
dust. Data shows that the level of PM10 has been declining and the Council is in the 
process of reviewing the AQMAs and updating its Air Quality Action Plan.
Further information, including latest air pollution levels, data and reports are 
available at www.nlincsair.info

Interested in mains gas?
Let us know, complete the enclosed card
After recent enquiries by residents the Parish Council regarding mains gas being 
supplied to Appleby village, a letter was sent asking National Gas Grid for 
information about connection costs.
To get connected the cost of installing the main would be split equally between all 
the properties within what is called an infill area project. National Grid Gas does not 
pay a contribution towards the main.
On top of the cost of the main, each property will pay for their own service off the 
main and that would be calculated individually depending on the distances and work 
involved.
40% of the properties within the infill area would have to accept and pay for the 
mains and service quotation before the infill  goes ahead.
The mains contribution cost within the infill area would remain the same for 20 years.
Should you be interested in a mains gas supply please complete the enclosed card 
and post to or drop it into the Village Hall or e-mail to the Parish Clerk Lynne Watson 
at clerk@applebypc.org.uk giving your name and address plus e-mail details.
This doesn’t make a commitment to purchase, only to receive further information 
and costs.
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Appleby WI
Sheila Rhodes 
President,

During the year 2016 we had 13 members 
evenings covering a variety of subjects 
including our Anniversary Dinner. We had 8 
guest speakers, a summer garden 
evening, an annual outing and AGM in 
April. The Anniversary Dinner and the 
Christmas Party food were both delicious. 
We held a workshop evening were 
members made a variety of glass plaques 
which proved to be very successful. We 
also welcomed 3 new members during the 
year, Rosalind, Judith and Dianna.
In our programme this year we have 
planned to repeat another craft evening in 
November, entitled Christmas Crafts with 
Pam Palmer. So far this year we have had 
3 excellent speakers:-
January, Tim Hudson spoke about his 
travels around India were the tourists don't 
go.
February, Hazel Burnham gave a most 
interesting talk travelling solo around the 
world.
Our March evening we had a change of 
speaker to the advertised one, Jean 
Spittori along with her daughter Karen 
Grey (pictured below) both gave an 
excellent presentation on The Learning 
Disability Partnership.
Three members will be attending the 
Lincolnshire Humberside Federation 
meeting at The Oasis Academy in Grimsby 
on the 1st April it is the 40th anniversary of 
the federation which falls on that day. The 
guest speaker is Julie Summers who wrote 
the book "Jam Busters" which is the story 
of the W. I. in the second world war and 
also "Home Fires" which is now a major TV 
series.
All meetings are held at the Village Hall 
7.30 start, For dates and topics please see 
Dates for your Dairy at page 6

NEW MEMBERS ARE ALWAYS 
WELCOME

Contact ANN DRURY, Secretary 
01724  735178

http://www.nlincsair.info
mailto:clerk@applebypc.org.uk
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Neighbourhood Watch Update
Cllr. Ivor Keyes Neighbourhood Coordinator
The main news throughout winter has been hare coursing on Appleby Carrs 

where those activities have been as frequent as I’ve know since living here. 
Community Police have been very active  and there have been a number of 

successful arrests. Glyn Evans our local gamekeeper has been busy throughout this period 
and is  very proactive  with issues relating to our local countryside. Glyn is happy to take calls 
on  07796470868.  
We had a well attended Neighbourhood Watch meeting in January which was attended by 
Inspector Tim Harvey of Humberside Police and also Tracey Coyne of Safer Neighbourhoods. 
Inspector Harvey expressed his determination to combat the incidents of coursing. Hare 
coursing is a seasonal activity i.e. winter when the fields are free of crops. Tim spoke of how 
hare coursing has become a large betting activity, where large sums of money can change 
hands between those involved, all of which is illegal, quite apart from the animal welfare issues. 
It was said that people involved with hare coursing are also suspected of being involved with 
other criminal activities, which is another reason that the Police like to know what’s going on. 
Our Community Police took on extra overtime to increase their effectiveness over the winter. 
As a result of this and other concerns raised  at the NW meeting it  has been arranged for 
PCSO Katy McNally to attend the Village Hall café morning every 5th Wednesdays morning to 
fall in line with her shift. Safer Neighbourhoods have also arranged for Sandra Joyce to drop in 
to the café in between Katy’s visits. Safer Neighbourhoods are funded by North Lincolnshire 
Council and can help with a number of different social concerns that people  may wish to know 
more about.
It is important to continue to use the 101 telephone service for non emergency calls to the 
police  e.g. suspicious activities and it is never wrong to call 101 - text phone is available on 
18001 101.  The 999 service should be used for emergency calls or where a criminal activity is 
known to have been carried out. If you are deaf, deafened, hard of hearing or have a speech 
impairment, a text phone is available on 18000. Should you have reason to call our local Police 
from abroad call +44 1482 597 709
For a private chat our Community Police can be e-mailed at
katy.Appleby@humberside.pnn.police.uk or amanda.barnett@humberside.pnn.police.uk
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Getting ready for the 
Flower, Presentation and 
Producer Show 
Ian Cross  Chair  Produce Show
It's official, Spring has sprung and thoughts 
must inevitably turn to preparing for this years 
Produce Show. The schedule will be published 
and circulated in due course but to enable 
green-fingered type planning to commence I 
can confirm that the Flower, Fruit and 
Vegetable Classes will remain unchanged from 
last year. As will the tallest Sunflower!
The produce show enters its 51st year in great 
shape. Thanks once again to everyone for 
making last years special anniversary show so 
memorable. The show embodies much of the 
spirit that helps to make our community so 
special. With over 100 Classes ranging from 
art and crafts, baking, preserves and poetry 
through to horticulture, it's a great opportunity 
to rekindle old rivalries, make new ones, and 
show off our collective talents. It's open to 
residents, family, and those with strong 
connections to the parish, of all ages. So roll 
up your sleeves and come along and have a 
go! 

The show will be held on Sunday 3rd 
September, make a note on your calendar - 
it's sooner than you think!

New mobil communication 
mast to be built in Appleby 
Work will shortly commence building a 15 
metre monopole mast to the rear of Ermine 
House The mast when fitted out will have three 
antenna and two dishes for mobil telephone 
and communications transmissions / receiving.
It is not yet known which of the mobile phone 
companies will use the new facility. Which ever 
provider(s) use it will see improvements in  
reception for their mobile phone customers in 
the area.
More details can be found by looking at the 
planning application PA/2016/1294 on the link 
www.planning.northlincs.gov.uk

Bingo
Need information? 
Contact Elizabeth  on 733359 
or Anne on 733581

This newsletter is on the 
Parish Council’s web site
www.applebypc.org.uk

Also on Appleby Website hosted by
 www.appleby-lincs.co.uk

Compiled and distributed on behalf of
Appleby Parish Council

Summer Edition out 14 July 2017

Dates for your diary

Village Hall  

Parish Council Meetings 23 May Annual parish Meeting start time 6 pm    
          followed by a Parish Council meeting starting at 7pm

          27 June 7 pm

Pop in café every Wednesday 10:00am  to 12:00

Bingo  Every 2nd Wednesday at 7:00pm:

  5 April, 19 April, 3 May, 17 May, 31 May, 14 June, 28 June & 4 July

WI: Every 2nd Tuesday of each month 7:30pm

  11 April - AGM

  9 May - Resolutions night and Wendy Marshall on bee keeping

  13 June - Avril Parsons tied up in silk

  11 July - Outing a visit to Mill Farm Gardens at Grasby 

Broughton Butterflies Majorettes  Every Saturday 2:00pm to 2:45pm

  Beginners/Improves Class ages 3 to 15 years 

Other Events at the Village Hall

  12 April 10:30am Meet Your Community Police 

  12 April 10:30am Meet ONGO Housing 

Appleby Country Fayre Day 

  18 June 12 o’clock to 5:00pm

St Bartholomew’s Church: Sunday services usually held at 9.15am on 
the first and third.Sunday of each month (please note revised time for the 3rd 
Sunday of the month)

 Eastertyde

  9 April Palm Sunday services 9:15am at Roxby or 10:15am at Winterton

  11 April 6:30pm Sung Compline

  14 April Good Friday service 9:15am

  16 April Easter Sunday 9:15

 Choral Event

  10 June 7:30pm Sine Nomine Choir for full details see page 2

http://www.applebypc.org.uk
http://www.appleby-lincs.co.uk/
http://www.applebypc.org.uk
http://www.appleby-lincs.co.uk/
mailto:katy.Appleby@humberside.pnn.police.uk

